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Annual Report from Ellesmere Parish Council
Good evening and welcome to this year’s Annual Parish Meeting for Ellesmere Rural Parish. This is our first ‘Annual’ Parish Meeting since 2019, last year’s having been cancelled due to the Coronavirus pandemic and resultant National lockdown which restricted the holding of public Meetings.  

As we approach a new Parish Council term, we will begin by thanking all of our Councillors for their time and dedication to the Parish Council.  In particular we would like to offer our sincere thanks to those Councillors who have decided not to re-stand for Election this time, namely Sandy Palmer, Ian Walford and Duncan Wardle.  Thank you for your years of service and tremendous commitment and contributions to our Parish.  We will shortly be welcoming a returning Councillor for Tetchill, Ros Swanston; we look forward to seeing her again in May.  I would also like to tender my thanks to our Unitary Councillors for their continued support and attendance at our Meetings and a special thank you to our Clerk, Melanie Joyce, for keeping Councillors informed and up to date, which has been quite a challenge over the last 12 months.  We have had to learn to hold meetings via Zoom and adapt to being able to keep business going as usual through the pandemic.  Well done and thank you to everyone for adapting to the changes so efficiently.
This last municipal year has certainly been a different one for the Parish Council, and perhaps not as productive as we had wished for although we are delighted to report that we have been to upgrade all of our street lighting to LED since we last met.  This will bring considerable savings in energy supply and maintenance costs to the parish, as well as delivering a much better quality of illumination to our pavements and roads.  Shropshire Council has adopted the lighting within the 30mph zone through Dudleston Heath.   We were able to finance the lighting upgrade using our Neighbourhood Fund money. Disappointingly we had to close the playground for a while to comply with lockdown restrictions and since then have had to continue to display notices limiting usage and reminders about social distancing.  Thank you to all playground users for being co-operative and helping us to help you stay safe.  
Our precept request for 2020-21 was £36,848 with an additional £18,644 in Neighbourhood Fund money.  Yet again we have returned a 0% increase in the ERPC element of your Council Tax.  We have also continued to contribute towards the Joint Burial Committee.  We have continued to support the maintenance of our graveyards, newsletter, day care centre and library.  
There have been 8 Ordinary Meetings of the Parish Council in the last fiscal year, all held remotely and also 9 planning committee meetings; we didn’t hold any Ordinary Meetings in April, May or June.  We have been consulted on 43 new planning applications over the last 12 months and have submitted objections to 7.  Our Council meetings and planning committee meetings are open to the press and public and everyone is welcome to attend – hopefully we will be able to meet this year in person without interruption.  Our fingers are crossed!

We are intending to purchase some Vehicle Activate Signs during 2021-22 to help improve road safety in the parish  and will hopefully be piloting a road sign cleaning scheme.  As ever, the Parish Council has continued to report potholes, overhanging hedges, flooding and other highways matters affecting our parish.  We have requested that the school routes be added to the winter gritting scheme and that verges are maintained and cut.  We are in the process of ordering some anti dog fouling and litter signs to be displayed around the villages.  

The Parish Council is currently working with a Solicitor to have the land known as The Gravel Hole registered in ERPC’s name so that we can legally maintain it and preserve it in perpetuity as an amenity area for the parish.  We have been successful in having it registered with Shropshire Council as an Asset of Community Value under the Community Right to Bid Scheme.  We hope to complete the process over the next few months.  
As a result of retiring Councillors and a non contested election, we currently have two vacancies on the Parish Council to represent Welsh Frankton and Dudleston Heath Wards.  If you are interested in joining please contact our Clerk in the first instance.

Please visit our website for information about meetings, planning, finances, road closures and so on.  Agendas, copies of minutes and notices are all displayed on our notice boards and on our website.  Our financial year ended on 31st March and we are about to have our internal audit carried out.  Our financial information will be available for inspection shortly as we send our completed annual return to the external auditors for examination.  This will also be displayed on the website.  

We look forward to seeing you again, in person, very soon.

